Mr. J.R. Kline,

Dear Profesor,

I have received your kind letter of the 11th inst.with thanks and in reply thereto I wish to addvise you that I wish to be a member of the American Mathematical Society and a subscriber to the Mathematical Review, both from January 1st, 1949.

I should like to avail myself of this opportunity for pointing out that my full name being Ferran Sunyer Balaguer, the family name (as used in every other country) is SUNYER, whereas the name Balaguer is the name of my mother and is used in my country only, as a compliment to the mother.

Consequently, any letter may be addressed simply to Prof. Sunyer Thanking you for your kind letter, I wish to remain yours faithfully:

Ferran Sunyer i Balaguer